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service are just a few of the programs where added emphasis is currently and always needed to help us achieve those prestigious goals.  Our plan for this year provides a blueprint for ensuring we afford our membership the widest opportunity to participate in building the most professional ASMC chapter we possibly can.


     I do request YOUR help though.  We have already formed a great team of officers and committee chairs, but we need your help by stepping up and volunteering to fill vacancies in some of our committees, and to participate in our community service projects.  It’s a great way to get directly involved in helping set the focus and direction of this chapter, and the sense of accomplishment and fulfillment is extraordinary.


     I look forward to meeting and talking with each of you, and getting your ideas on anything that would contribute to the further enhancement of our chapter, and advancement of the profession of military comptrollership in general.  I challenge each of you to be an active member by volunteering when the call comes for help in future chapter ventures.  It is truly a rewarding experience!








Colonel Ozzie Mullins


President, Pikes Peak Chapter


American Society of


 Military Comptrollers























President’s Message:


�





     Greetings!  As your 2003/2004 President for the Pikes Peak Chapter of ASMC, and on behalf of our chapter officers, I want to thank you for your support of ASMC and your participation in our local chapter functions.  We count on each and every one of you to help us ensure that our chapter continues on with the fine traditions of success this great professional organization has experienced over the years.  The past administrations have left a wonderful legacy.  The officers and I are committed to build on these past successes, and with your help, we will continue to strive for winning Five Star Recognition and Community Service Awards.


    Continued membership growth, fund raising, training and development programs, professional certification and community





CDFM RECOGNITION





Please contact Julie Hogan when you receive your CDFM so the Pikes Peak Chapter can properly recognize you.  Contact Julie at � HYPERLINK "mailto:Julie.Hogan@peterson.af.mil" ��Julie.Hogan@peterson.af.mil� or 556-5393.





PAINT-A-THON HELP NEEDED





The annual Paint-A-Thon will be held this year on Saturday, 16 August 2003.  Capt Tony Kimbrough has graciously volunteered to chair this event, but we need your help to make it a success.  Please let Capt Kimbrough know if you’d like to volunteer to help paint on August 16th  (� HYPERLINK "mailto:Anthony.Kimbrough@peterson.af.mil" ��Anthony.Kimbrough@peterson.af.mil� or 554-7611).


 





WEBMASTER NEEDED


We still need a volunteer to be the new Webmaster for our Pikes Peak ASMC Web Site.  Contact Jean Krance if you are interested  (� HYPERLINK "mailto:Jean.Krance@peterson.af.mil" ��Jean.Krance@peterson.af.mil�  or 554-3358) 
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UPCOMING EVENTS:





16 August – Paint-A-Thon


22 August – Golf Tournament


September – Picnic (?)


October – Luncheon at Pioneer Museum


10 December – Bottle Auction


March – Mini-PDI


Suggestions:  Bowling, Cripple Creek Trip

















WELCOME BACK !!





The following personnel from 21 CPTS are back from deployment:





   MSgt Christy Figueroa


   TSgt James Parkinson


   SSgt Missy Melcher


   SSgt Scott Stone


   SSgt Kevin Allen








OUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS ARE WITH YOU !!





The following personnel from 21 CPTS were recently deployed:





   SMSgt Dave Joyal


   TSgt Jon Swanson


   SSgt Lyn Bennett


   SSgt Ryan Gardner





USAFA CONGRATULATIONS





1st Quarter 2003 Winners:


SrA Anna Mlaker, HQ USAFA/FM and HQ USAFA Staff  Amn of the Quarter


SSgt Ginger Cross, HQ USAFA/FM NCO of the


    Quarter


SMSgt Kurt Grogan, HQ USAFA/FM and 


   HQ USAFA Staff SNCO of the Quarter


Mr Eli Benavides, HQ USAFA/FM and HQ


   USAFA Staff Civilian of Quarter (GS 1-8)


Ms Jackie Hubble, HQ USAFA/FM and HQ 


   USAFA Staff, Senior Civilian of the


   Quarter (GS 9-15)





2nd Quarter 2003 Winners:


SSgt Douglas Bird, HQ USAFA/FM and


   HQ USAFA Staff NCO of the Quarter


MSgt Joanne Cancel, HQ USAFA/FM and


   HQ USAFA Staff SNCO of the Quarter


Mr Eli Benavides, HQ USAFA/FM and


   HQ USAFA Staff Civilian of the Quarter


   (GS 1-8)








Treasurer’s Report





Checking Account Balance 		$5,486.30


Scholarship Account			$     44.189


Current as of:  25 July 2003








CDFM AWARDED





Michael Myers, 50 SW/FMA


Janice Thayer, 50 SW/FMA


Judy VerHelst, 50 SW/FMA


Cheryl Hall, HQ AFSPC/CE





HAILS AND FAREWELLS





Ms Nancy Hacker, HQ AFSPC/DFM, attending  


   Industrial College of the Armed Forces (ICAF), 


   August 2003


Lt Col Jerry Perkins, HQ AFSPC/FMF, PCS to


   Grand Forks AFB as Comptroller, July 2003


Lt Col Jim Chapman, 50 SW/FM to 


   HQ AFSPC/IG, July 2003


Marygrace White, HQ AFSPC/FMAO, Retiring 


     September 2003


MaryAnn Riner, USAFA, Promotion to GS-13


   and PCS to Washington DC, August 2003 


 Josh Osborne, new in 50 SW/FMA





21 CPTS CONGRATULATIONS





1Lt Tim Fast won 21 CPTS and Wing Staff 


   Company Grade Officer for the Quarter


SSgt Tara Saylor won 21 CPTS Wing Staff and


   AFSPC NCO for the Quarter


Steve Galaydick won 21 CPTS and Wing Staff


   Cat I Civilian for the Quarter


Stephen Childress won 21 CPTS and Wing


   Staff Cat II Civilian for the Quarter


Gloria Standord win AFSPC Cat II Civilian


   Of the Quarter



















































































Please pass on any comments, suggestions or news for an upcoming issue to me at 554-3358 or e-mail at


Jean.krancej@peterson.af.mil.  Please provide input at least one week prior to scheduled luncheon.  Contents of this newsletter aren’t necessarily the official views of, or endorsed by, the U.S. Government, the Department of Defense, the Department of the Air Force or the Department of the Army.








ASMC HISTORY





     ASMC is the non-profit educational and professional organization for persons, military and civilian, involved in the overall field of military comptrollership. ASMC was established as the Society of Military Accountants and Statisticians in 1948 in San Antonio, TX, and was open only to active duty officers. Since then, ASMC has expanded to include all DoD and Coast Guard Financial Management personnel. In 1991 the national headquarters was opened in Alexandria, VA, and currently serves a growing professional society of 18,000 members. Military comptrollership is defined as the professions of financial management in the Department of Defense and Coast Guard. It includes the fields of:


Accounting and Finance


Financial Management


Budgeting


Auditing


Cost Analysis


Comptrollership


Management Analysis


Program Analysis


Resource Management


Statistics


Administrative Support


And many supporting activities





     ASMC promotes the education and training of its members, and supports the development and advancement of the profession of military comptrollership. The society sponsors research, provides professional programs to keep members abreast of current issues and encourages the exchange of techniques and approaches.


ASMC Mission Statement: To promote education, training and professional development in all aspects of military comptrollership.
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